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  AGENDA - PART I   

 

  Note:  In accordance with the Local Government (Access to Information) Act 
1985, the following agenda items have been admitted late to the agenda by 
virtue of the special circumstances and urgency detailed below:- 
 
Agenda item 
 

Special Circumstances/Grounds for 
Urgency 
 

4. Motion referred to 
Executive - 20 
Minutes Free Parking 

 
5. Petition referred to 

Executive - 
Cambridge Road Car 
Park 

Due to the proximity of meetings (Council 
and special Cabinet), the reports were not 
available at the time the agenda for the 
special Cabinet was printed and 
circulated. 
 
Members are requested to consider these 
items, as a matter of urgency, to allow the 
items to be considered alongside the 
referral by the Call-In Sub-Committee on 
Parking Review 20 Minutes Free Parking 
Initiative. 

   
 

 4. MOTION REFERRED TO EXECUTIVE - 20 MINUTES FREE PARKING   
(Pages 1 - 2) 

 
 5. PETITION REFERRED TO EXECUTIVE - CAMBRIDGE ROAD CAR PARK   

(Pages 3 - 4) 
 

  AGENDA - PART II - NIL   
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LONDON BOROUGH OF HARROW 
 
 
 

TO: CABINET (Special) -  18 November 2013 
 
 
FROM:   COUNCIL –   14 November 2013 
 
 

MOTION REFERRED TO EXECUTIVE –   20 Minutes Free Parking 
 
1. At the meeting of Council held on 14 November 2013, and in accordance with the 

provisions of Rule 14.6 and 14.7, an amended Motion falling within the remit of the 
Executive was referred by the Council to the next meeting of the Executive as follows: 

 
“This Council deplores the haphazard decision taken by the Tory Cabinet to stop the 
20 minutes free parking roll out across the Borough which was drawn up and 
introduced by previous administrations. 
 
This decision was taken to help the local traders and the residents who are already 
struggling under the immense pressure of the increased cost of living. 
 
It is clear, from the comments made by the members of public and traders at the last 
Cabinet meeting, that the Traders of Rayners Lane in particular and residents and 
local shops across the Borough in general, do not understand the decision 
taken by the Tory Cabinet which was based on incomplete information and with a total 
lack of consultation. 
 
This Council calls upon the Leader of the Council, Cllr Susan Hall, to urgently 
reconsider this decision and roll out free 20 minutes parking across the Borough until 
June 2014 so that a thorough and objective assessment with input from local 
businesses can be made by the incoming administration following the 2014 Council 
elections.” 
 

 
2. A debate was then held on the content of the amended Motion. The comments made 

by Members are summarised as follows: 
 

• The 20 minutes free parking trial had been implemented to help local 
businesses and this assistance should be continued; 

 

• There had been a lack of consultation on the proposed abolition of the 20 
minutes free parking trial; 

 

• Harrow was losing businesses to Hillingdon due to issues with its parking 
system across the borough; 

 

• The 20 minutes free parking system across the borough was only a trial 
within Rayners Lane; 

 

• There was no definitive proof that the 20 minute free parking system actually 
helped businesses. If a business failed it was usually due to other reasons 
such as its management for example; 
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• It would cost over £1 million to implement a 20 minutes free parking system 
and there were no guarantees that the scheme would be successful; 

 

• A similar parking system to that of Hillingdon would be supported; 
 

• Parking was an issue for local businesses. However it was important to note 
that cleanliness was the most important issue for local businesses; 

 

• The Council had a duty to protect and enhance the borough and the 20 
minutes free parking would contribute to this; 

 

• The evidence used relating to the calculation of Penalty Charge Notices when 
justifying the abolition of the free 20 minutes free parking period was 
inadequate; 

 

• The Leader of the Council had proposed a cross party working group to 
review the parking systems across the borough; 

 

• The trial for the 20 minutes free parking had only taken place for 3 months 
and not 6 months. This meant that insufficient time had been allowed for the 
trial to allow meaningful findings to be established. 

 
 
 
 FOR CONSIDERATION 
 
 Background documents:  
 1. Motion submitted to the Council meeting – 14 November 2013. 
 

 Contact: 
Elaine McEachron 
Democratic & Electoral Services Manager 
Direct Dial: 020 8424 1097 
email: elaine.mceachron@harrow.gov.uk 
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LONDON BOROUGH OF HARROW 
 
 
 

TO: CABINET (Special) - 18 November 2013 
 
 
FROM:   COUNCIL - 14 November 2013 
 
 
 
 
 

PETITION REFERRED TO EXECUTIVE – CAMBRIDGE ROAD CAR PARK 
 
 
(i) In accordance with the Council’s Petition Scheme, Council considered a petition 

which had initially been received at the meeting of Cabinet on 12 September 2013.  
 
(ii) The petition contained 3,352 signatures and its terms were read by Councillor 

James Bond as follows: 
 

“We, the undersigned, object to Harrow Council’s intentions to withdraw the one 
hour free parking concession in the Cambridge Road Car Park. We also object to 
the plans to withdraw the one hour free concession for on-street parking and replace 
it with 20 minutes only free parking.” 

 
(iii) A debate was then held on the content of the petition. The comments made by 

Members are summarised as follows: 
 

• If the 20 minute free parking across the borough was abolished it could lead 
to the economic recovery in North Harrow going into reverse; 

 

• There was no fairness in parking charges across the borough; 
 

• Free parking was key to the prosperity of shopping districts and centres; 
 

• The parking policy required rectification; 
 

• A parking system similar to Hillingdon Council was required; 
 

• North Harrow was an area that still had to be nurtured carefully; 
 

• Every area was unique and this had to be taken into account when 
implementing a parking system; 

 

• 20 minutes free parking across the borough was the best interim solution until 
a comprehensive parking system review had been conducted; 

 

• 20 minutes free parking did not necessarily increase the footfall in shopping 
districts and centres; 
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• There was evidence that abuse of the 20 minute free parking period took 
place with replacement tickets obtained regularly; 

 

• Work had been conducted with Hillingdon Council to investigate whether a 
similar parking system could be utilised in Harrow; 

 

• A cross party working group could be established to look at parking across 
the borough; 

 

• Any changes to the parking system in the borough had to be fair and 
sustainable. 

 
RESOLVED: That the petition be referred to Cabinet for consideration. 
 
 
FOR CONSIDERATION 
 
 
Background documents:  
1. Petition submitted to the Cabinet meeting – 12 September 2013. 
2.   Council Summons – 14 November 2013. 
  
 
 

Contact: 
Elaine McEachron 
Democratic & Electoral Services Manager 
Direct Dial: 020 8424 1097 
email: elaine.mceachron@harrow.gov.uk 
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